# Eye on the World July 16, 2022

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of July 16, 2022.

## **Compiled by Dave Havir**

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

# **World population**

■ An article titled "World Population to Top 8 Billion in November Amid Long-Term Slowdown" was posted at upi.com on July 11, 2022.

#### Comments about international food crisis

- Looking back to June 2022, a press release titled "Secretary-General Warns of Unprecedented Global Hunger Crisis, With 276 Million Facing Food Insecurity, Calling for Export Recovery, Debt Relief" was posted at un.org on June 24, 2022.
- Looking back to June 2022, an article titled "Global Food Crisis Tests Western Resolve to Retain Russia Sanctions" was posted at nytimes.com on June 30, 2022.
- An article by Mari Elka Pangestu and Axel Van Trotsenburg titled "Trade Restrictions Are Inflaming the Worst Food Crisis in a Decade" was posted at worldbank.org on July 6, 2022.

- An article by Shoba Suri titled "Global Food Crisis: A Looming Catastrophe" was posted at orfonline.org on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Selena Victor titled "Britain Must Show Compassion and Leadership Over the Global Food Crisis" was posted at the quardian.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Peter Caddle titled "Global Food Crisis: EU Border Force Bracing for 'Waves' of Mass Migration As Global South Goes Hungry" was posted at breitbart.com on July 12, 2022.
- An article by Nick Logan titled "Sri Lanka's Political, Economic Turmoil Leaves Millions Facing a Food Crisis" was posted at cbc.ca on July 14, 2022.

## Food crisis—Russia-Ukraine talks in Turkey

- An article titled "Amid Global Food Crisis, Russia-Ukraine to Hold Grain Talks in Turkey" was posted at ndtv.com (New Dehli Television) on July 13, 2022.
- An article by Caitlin McFall titled "High Level Talks on Global Food Crisis in 'Final Phase' in Ukraine, Russia, Turkey Talks" was posted at foxnews.com on July 13, 2022.

## Comments about international monkeypox

- An article by Leigha Tierney titled "Should We Be Worried About Monkey-pox?" was posted at webmd.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Vanessa Etienne titled "Expert Says Monkeypox Outbreak Was Avoidable, Virus Was 'Potential Problem for Decades' " was posted at people.com on July 13, 2022.
- An article titled "WHO to Reconvene Monkeypox Emergency Panel on July 21" was posted at medicalxpress.com on July 14, 2022.

# International covid—general

■ An article by Tina Reed titled "The Summer of Subvariants" was posted at axios.com on July 8, 2022.

#### International covid—China

- An article by Ashley Sadler titled "Chinese-Controlled Hong Kong Government to Mandate Tracking Bracelets for People in Covid Quarantine" was posted at lifesitenews.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Samantha Delouya titled "Big U.S. Casino Operators Like Wynn and MGM Stand to Lose Millions After China's Gambling Capital of Macau Shut Down Operations to Curb Covid-19" was posted at businessinsider. com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Shawn Fleetwood titled "Hong Kong Uses Covid Excuse to Extinguish Citizens' Last Remaining Freedoms" was posted at thefederalist. com on July 13, 2022.

#### International covid—India

■ An article by Laura Ungar and Aniruddha Ghosal titled "New Coronavirus Mutant Raises Concerns in India and Beyond" was posted at medicalxpress.com on July 10, 2022.

#### International covid—Australia

- An editorial by Nick Coatsworth titled "It's Time to Dump Corporate Vaccine Mandates" was posted at afr.com on July 10, 2022.
- An article by Miriah Davis titled "'No Public Health Rationale': Australia's Former Deputy Chief Health Officer (Dr. Nick Coatsworth) Calls for Workplaces to Ditch Covid-19 Vaccine Mandates" was posted at skynews. com.au on July 11, 2022.
- An article titled "Victoria [Australia] Defies Health Advice for Mask Mandates as New Covid Wave Worsens Nationwide" was posted at theguardian. com on July 12, 2022.

#### International covid—Dutch

- An article by Diederik Baazil and Pablo Fernandez Cras titled "Dutch House [Parliament] Approves Law Making Work From Home a Legal Right" was posted at bloomberg.com on July 6, 2022.
- An article by Chris Jewers titled "Netherlands Detects 'Centaurus' Covid Subvariant Feared to Be 'Most Contagious Version Yet'—Which Has Also Been Found in UK, U.S. and Germany" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 13, 2022.

#### International covid—Canada

- An article by Leif Le Mahieu titled "Freedom Convoy Protesters Show Up on Canada Day to Protest Covid Mandates, Trudeau" was posted at dailywire.com on July 2, 2022.
- An article by Clare Marie Merkowsky titled "Professor [Dr. Christian Charter] Fired for Questioning Covid Shots for Kids Sues Saskatchewan University" was posted at lifesitenews.com on July 11, 2022.

# International climate change

- Looking back to June 2022, an article by David Frost titled "Energy Rationing Is Inevitable Without a Fundamental Rethink of Net Zero" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on June 30, 2022.
- An article by Jack Wolfsohn titled "Dutch Farmers Revolt Against Crippling Green Policies" was posted at national review.com on July 8, 2022.
- An article by Jack Bingham titled "Trudeau Wants to Enact Fertilizer Policies Similar to Those Causing Rebellion Among Dutch Farmers" was posted at lifesitenews.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Michael Shellenberger titled "Good for Dutch Farmers for Fighting Back Against a Government Bowing to Enviro-Radicals" was posted at nypost.com on July 12, 2022.

■ An article titled "Tour De France Brought to a Standstill During Stage 10 After Climate Activists Blocked the Route in the French Alps—With Police and an Official Forced to Drag Protesters Off the Road to Allow Race to Resume" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 12, 2022.

## International climate change—Sri Lanka

- An article by Mark Almond titled "An Uprising Fueled by Green Madness— Let the West Beware: The Anarchic Scenes in Sri Lanka Are a Lesson for All Governments in Pursuing an Economically Illiterate Agenda" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 10, 2022.
- An article by Thomas Lifson titled "The Revolt Against Green Tyranny Has Toppled Its First Government [Sri Lanka], As Farmers Protests Spread Across Europe" was posted at americanthinker.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Henry Martin titled "Sri Lanka's Embattled President Flees His Country After Months of Widespread Protests Over the Island Nation's Worst-Ever Economic Crisis" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 12, 2022.
- An article by Beth Whitehead titled "Sri Lanka Is What Happens When Countries Fail to Realize Green Policies Don't Work" was posted at thefederalist. com on July 14, 2022.

## China, climate change and coal

- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Philip Wang titled "China Tells Mines to Produce 'As Much Coal As Possible' " was posted at ctvnews.ca on Oct. 20, 2021.
- Looking back to November 2021, an article by John Hayward titled "Xi Jinping Scolds World on Climate Change While China Keeps Polluting" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 1, 2021.
- Looking back to November 2021, an article by John Hayward titled "China's Coal Output Hits Multi-Year High as Climate Conference Continues" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 9, 2021.
- Looking back to November 2021, an article by John Hayward titled "Biden Signs Joint Statement With World's Worst Polluter China on 'Seriousness' of Climate Change" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 11, 2021.
- Looking back to April 2022, an article by John Hayward titled "World's Worst Polluter China Increases Coal Production by 300 Million Tons" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2022.

# International fossil fuels—general comments

- An article by Simon Kent titled "World Economic Forum: Gas Prices Must Go Even Higher—to Save Democracy" was posted at breitbart.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Huileng Tan titled "A Ukrainian Energy Official Says Russia Is Waging 2 Simultaneous Wars—One Against Ukraine and One Against the West" was posted at businessinsider.com on July 13, 2022.

## International fossil fuels—Russia and Germany

- An article by Staff titled "Sanctions War: Germans Told to Prepare for Gas Shortages, Hot Water Rationing Possible" was posted at breitbart.com on July 2, 2022.
- An article by Huileng Tan titled "Russia's Turning Off Natural-Gas Supply Via a Key Pipeline to Germany for Maintenance Today; Europe Fears the Shutdown May Be Permanent" was posted at businessinsider.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Stephen Moore titled "How Angela Merkel's Green Agenda Caused the Economic Collapse of Germany" was posted at townhall.com on July 12, 2022.
- An article by Zehra Tayeb titled "Germany Will Stop Buying Russian Coal and Oil This Year to Cut Its Reliance on the Country, The Deputy Finance Minister Says" was posted at businessinsider.com on July 13, 2022.
- An article by Brian Evans titled "Germans Could Switch to Wood This Winter to Heat Their Homes as Russia Withholds Natural Gas, Deutsche Bank Says" was posted at businessinsider.com on July 13, 2022.

### International fossil fuels—other nations

- An article by Beatrice Nolan titled "Some French Companies (Including One of the World's Largest Tire Manufacturers) Are Converting Their Gas Boilers to Run on Oil in Case Russia Cuts Off Their Supply" was posted at businessinsider.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Edith M. Lederer titled "Minister [Carlos Franca]: Brazil Wants to Buy a Lot of Diesel From Russia ['As Much As We Can']" was posted at apnews.com on July 12, 2022.

#### Comments about Russia-Ukraine war

- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Zelenskyy Says Those Who Kill Ukrainian Civilians Will Be Tracked Down Like Nazi Fugitives" was posted at cnsnews.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Matthew Loh titled "Putin Is Offering Fast-Tracked Russian Citizenship to All Ukrainians, a Tactic That Critics Call 'Passportization' " was posted at businessinsider.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Mia Jankowicz titled "Russian Party Proposes Replacing Putin's Title of 'President' With ['Pravitel'] an Old Russian Word for Ruler" was posted at businessinsider.com on July 12, 2022.

#### **Comments about NATO**

■ An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Only 9 Out of 30 Allies Are Meeting NATO's Defense Spending Goal" was posted at cnsnews.com on June 30, 2022.

#### Comments about Israel

■ An article by Staff titled "Ukraine Food Crisis: Israel Seeks to Import Wheat From Kazakhstan" was posted at jpost.com on July 11, 2022.

- An article by Deborah Brand titled "Ahead of Mideast Trip, Biden Hails Restoring Funds to Palestinians After Trump Cut Them" was posted at breitbart.com on July 10, 2022.
- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Critics Worry Biden Visit, With Concessions to Palestinians, Will Undermine Israeli Sovereignty Over Jerusalem" was posted at cnsnews.com on July 12, 2022.
- An article by Bradford Betz titled "Biden Makes Holocaust Gaffe During Israel Visit" was posted at foxnews.com on July 13, 2022.
- An article by Nikki Schwab and Emily Goodin titled "'We're Not Going to Wait Forever': Biden Says the Clock Is Ticking on Stalled Iran Nuclear Talks—as Israeli PM Yair Lapid Encourages the U.S. to 'Put a Credible Military Threat on the Table' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 14, 2022.

#### **Comments about Iran**

- Looking back to April, an article by Bethan McKernan and Vera Mironova titled "Russia 'Using Weapons Smuggled by Iran From Iraq Against Ukraine' was posted at the quardian.com on April 11, 2022.
- An article by Hank Berrien titled "While Biden Goes Soft on Iran, They're Sending Weapon-Carrying Drones to Russia: Report" was posted at dailywire.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Chris Pleasance titled "Putin Announces Visit to Iran as U.S. Warns Russia Is Turning to Tehran for Help With the War in Ukraine" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 12, 2022.

#### **Comments about Saudi Arabia**

- An article by Jack Dutton titled "Joe Biden's Oil Gamble Set to Backfire as Saudi Arabia Sticks With Russia" was posted at newsweek.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Frances Martel titled "Joe Biden Considers Selling Offensive Weapons to Saudi Arabia Again" was posted at breitbart.com on July 12, 2022.
- An article titled "Biden's Saudi Lesson: The Only Path Runs Through M.B.S [Crown Prince Mohammed Bin Salman]" was posted at dnyuz.com on July 14, 2022.

#### **Comments about China**

- An article by John Grady titled "Australia Developing New Defense Strategy in Response to China, Says Deputy Prime Minister" was posted at usni. org on July 12, 2022.
- An article by Gabrielle Reyes titled "China Urges World to Disregard Protesters Storming Banks for Cash" was posted at breitbart.com on July 14, 2022.

#### **Comments about Russia and China**

■ A Reuters article by Pavel Polityuk titled "Russia Threatens Broad Offensive as U.S. Presses China Over War Stance" was posted at reuters.com on July 8, 2022.

## Comments about death of Japan's Shinzo Abe

- An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "Biden Finally Issues Statement on Assassination of Shinzo Abe and One Part of It Is Raising Eyebrows [Mentioning Gun Violence When Japan Has One of the Lowest Rates of Gun Crime in the World]" was posted at townhall.com on July 8, 2022.
- Following is a comment by Ben Shapiro about Joe Biden referring to the assassination of Shinzo Abe of Japan was posted at twitter.com on July 8, 2022: "Joe Biden Says That Assassinating Shinzo Abe is a problem of 'gun violence.' This is perhaps the stupidest thing he has ever said, and this is saying something."
- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Japan's Voters Deliver Election Result That Could Enable Constitutional Change Long Sought by Slain PM" was posted at cnsnews.com on July 10, 2022.
- An article by Adam Solomons, Jessica Warren, Jonathan Rose, Katie Feehan, Chris Pleasance and Lizzie May titled "Voters in Japan Overwhelmingly Back Slain Ex-Prime Minister Shinzo Abe's Party, Handing the Liberal Democrats a Parliamentary Super-Majority That Could Not See the World's Third-Richest Country Greatly Expand Its Army and Global Rule" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 10, 2022.

#### International miscellaneous news

- An article by Jack Montgomery titled "Scottish Govt. Workers Told Biological Sex Is 'Falsehood' Invented to 'Reinforce White Supremacy' " was posted at breitbart.com on July 2, 2022.
- An article by Chris Melore titled "Owning a Pet Makes People Around the World Happier, Study Reveals" was posted at studyfinds.org on July 7, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Andrew Mills titled "World Cup Stadium Stands Will Be Alcohol-Free Under Qatari Curbs" was posted at reuters.com on July 7, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Travel Warning Mexico: U.S. Citizens Urged to Avoid Tijuana and Rosarito" was posted at fox5ny.com on July 7, 2022.
- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Russia Welcomes Boris Johnson's Resignation: 'The Clown Is Leaving' " was posted at cnsnews.com on July 8, 2022.
- An article by Shivali Best titled "A New Wave of Pandemics Could Be Sparked by Never-Before-Seen Microbes Locked in Tibetan Glaciers If They Are Released by Ice Melting, Scientists Warn" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 8, 2022.
- An article by Matt Powell and Stewart Carr titled "People Died Screaming Before My Eyes, There Were Bodies Everywhere': Eyewitness Describes Moment Three Gunmen Armed With Rifles and Pistols Kill 15 in Brutal and Heartless' Attack at South Africa Bar" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 10, 2022.
- An article by John Binder titled "Mexican President Amlo Lectures Americans: Reject 'Conservatism' [and] Accept 'Transformation' " was posted at breitbart. com on July 12, 2022.

- An article by Jane Nam titled "Thailand to Allow Chemical Castration of Sex Offenders in Exchange for Reduced Prison Sentences" was posted at yahoo.com on July 12, 2022.
- An article by Michael Whittaker titled "Mysterious Deaths of 21 Teens Prompts Arrest of South African Bar Owner" was posted at dailywire.com on July 13, 2022.



An article by Allen West titled "Yes, There Is an Invasion on Our Southern Border" was posted at townhall.com on July 11, 2022. Following is the article.

"The United States shall guarantee to every State in this Union a Republican Form of Government, and shall protect each of them against Invasion; and on Application of the Legislature, or of the Executive (when the Legislature cannot be convened) against domestic Violence."—Article IV, Section 4 US Constitution "Guarantee Clause"

"No State shall, without the Consent of Congress, lay any Duty of Tonnage, keep Troops, or Ships of War in time of Peace, enter into any Agreement or Compact with another State, or with a foreign Power, or engage in War, unless actually invaded, or in such imminent Danger as will not admit of delay."— Article 1, Section 10, Clause 3 US Constitution

There are two definitions of the word invasion.

- The first is "an instance of invading a country or region with an armed force." That is happening in Ukraine.
- The second definition of an invasion is "an incursion of a large number of people or things into a place of sphere of activity." That is happening here in America. It seems unbelievable that so many are asking for legal opinions and articulations of something so very simple.

Above are the two very clear articulations on the issue from our Constitution, our rule of law.

Those two sections tell us two things.

- The Biden administration is derelict of its constitutional duty; this is clearly enumerated as to what they must "guarantee" to each state in the union.
- As well, the states are given an enumerated power when the federal government fails to execute theirs on the matter of invasion . . . so we also have governors who bear the responsibility of protecting the border. In the State of Texas, Article 4, Section 7 of the state constitution articulates that as Commander-in-Chief of Texas military forces, the Governor has the duty to "repel invasions."

These failures by elected officials and bureaucrats are the reasons why several border counties in Texas declared an invasion. As expected, the pro-

gressive socialist leftists, who embrace an open borders policy, asserted this was just a political stunt. And the Governor of Texas issued a weak executive order which failed to support those counties and declare an invasion, but rather bolstered what has been determined a "catch and release" policy.

Perhaps it is best to put all this into terms that are irrefutable, albeit disconcerting.

It is indisputable that there has been a large incursion into the U.S. Since the Biden administration implemented their open borders policy, there have been nearly 3 million who have illegally entered the United States. Of that number, there have been approximately 800,000 who are designated as "got aways." These are the individuals, often dressed in black and camouflage, who avoid apprehension.

It is imperative that we realize that the 800,000 illegal immigrants, mostly single military-aged males, represent a number greater than the active-duty strength of our U.S. Army and U.S. Marine Corps combined. Yes, there has been an illegal incursion, invasion, of more individuals into America in the past 18 months than those who currently serve on active duty in our two primary military ground combat services.

Meanwhile, the Biden administration undermines state and national security by punishing 60,000 National Guard members who have not taken "the shot." Thankfully the founders recognized government's inability to protect citizens and asserted in the Second Amendment, "A well regulated militia being necessary for the security of a free State, the right of the people to keep and bear arms, shall not be infringed."

To put this in perspective, the Vietnam Veterans Memorial Wall in Washington, D.C., has the names of 58,281 Americans who lost their lives in service to this nation during that war. In 2021, America lost 71,238 citizens due to fentanyl. Fentanyl originates in China and finds its way to Mexico where the cartels refine and transport it across our porous border into the United States.

China is supplying a transnational narco-criminal terrorist organization with a substance that is killing Americans. Not only are we dealing with an invasion, we are also confronting an insurgency against a non-state, non-uniformed enemy combatant that is well armed and resourced.

The constitutional failures of elected officials have enabled a drug, sex, and human trafficking epidemic in America. While there is a recession in America, the narco-criminal terrorists who control the southern border zone are amassing billions of dollars a month thanks to politicians who do not understand plain and simple English.

At the American Constitutional Rights Union, we understand the simplicity of the language and the enumerated duties and responsibilities articulated in the Constitution. We affirm that this is an invasion on our southern border, as do the veterans who are part of our Committee to Support and Defend who are publicly calling out elected officials to step up to support and defend the Constitution of the United States as written.

As ACRU's Executive Director, I have been to the border and witnessed it personally. The lack of security highlights why ACRU works to defend the Second

Amendment and our God-given right to protect ourselves against known terrorists and criminals who have infiltrated our constitutional Republic.

As the opening to the preamble of the Constitution states, it always comes down to "We the People."

Steadfast and Loyal.

\* \* \* \*

An article by Will Alexander titled "Democrats: 'We're Wrecking America—Shut Up and Obey' " was posted at townhall.com on July 12, 2022. Following is the article.

While gestalt psychologist Solomon Asch showed how quickly people bow to group pressure—even into saying something they know to be false—social psychologist Stanley Milgram, a Jew, took Asch's "Asch Conformity Experiment" to a darker level.

Baffled by why Germans remained so obedient during the butchery of the Holocaust, Milgram conducted experiments to show how quickly ordinary people could inflict painful shocks on innocent people when an authority figure ("expert" in a white coat) insisted that it was for the greater good.

In Milgram's case, participants were part of a rigged experiment that tested a made-up theory that people learn better through punishment. Tied to what looked like an electric chair, the "learner" (an actor) was given a shock by participants anytime he answered a question incorrectly. The intensity of the shock, between 15 and 450 volts, increased with every wrong answer.

Though disturbed by the learner's awful screams, two-thirds of Milgram's 40 participants inflicted the max voltage when prodded by the authority figure to continue.

If participants were so disturbed that they threatened to stop, the authority figure politely asked them to continue. If they insisted on leaving, he told them sternly that they "had no choice." Assured that they wouldn't be responsible for the learner's injury or death, most of the participants continued, even against their deepest moral sense that it was wrong.

"The ordinary person who shocked the victim did so out of a sense of obligation," Milgram wrote in 1965. "With numbing regularity, good people were seen to knuckle under to the demands of authority and perform actions that were callous and severe. Men who are in everyday life responsible and decent were seduced by the trappings of authority, by the control of their perceptions, and by the uncritical acceptance of the experimenter's definition of the situation into performing harsh acts."

Trappings of authority. Control of perceptions. Uncritical acceptance of the "experts" definition of the situation. Overriding their own basic sense of right and wrong.

#### Sound familiar?

The Biden administration, Democrats and American socialists have pushed the country to one of the strangest moments in our history. While looking at us squarely in the eyes, people sworn to uphold our constitution deliberately use butchered language, twisted narratives and provable lies to "seduce" Americans into becoming obedient agents of "harsh acts" that are ripping our institutions to shreds.

The unscientific response to covid, including the recent approval of covid shots for children 6 months to 5 years, is not the only example.

To inflict severe pain on the Democrats' political enemies, they've created a committee with the trappings of authority to deepen the perception that the Jan. 6 riot was a plotted and planned "insurrection."

Ignoring the pain that race division has inflicted on the lives of so many since George Floyd's death, authorities are injecting a lethal narrative of "whiteness" into the veins of every institution to push a tyrannical strain of race equity.

And while sending "electric shocks" into America's social control apparatus by defunding, dismantling and discouraging law enforcement, they openly side with criminals while muffling victims' screams, then work like the devil to take guns away from those they've made more vulnerable to cocky criminals.

But of all the butchery created by today's sheepish obedience to unjust authority, none is darker than those who "control the perceptions" that abortion is something other than the taking of a human life. And since the awful screams come from voiceless babies, the crime is morally digestible, as if death isn't real.

With so many abortions, we no longer wonder what we would've done during Hitler's Holocaust. We're doing it.

In America, 63,459,781 babies were terminated since Roe v. Wade legalized abortion, effectively as contraception, in 1973, according to the National Right to Life Committee. That's at least 10 million more human beings than all the deaths—military and civilian—who died as a direct cause of World War II (50 to 56 million), the deadliest conflict in human history.

Globally, abortion was the leading cause of death in 2021, according to Worldometer, with 43 million babies aborted. That amounts to 42 percent of all deaths last year.

But it's not as if no one's been screaming. The March for Life has been yelling about the moral perils of unbridled abortions since Jan. 22, 1974, with an estimated 150,000 marching this year. You just couldn't hear them because the media, master manipulators of perception, ignored them.

Yet they amplify the screams of a few pro-abortion protestors, especially since the Dobbs decision. They pipe-bombed and vandalized pro-life pregnancy centers, scrolling threats painted in the color of blood, and they illegally protested in front of the doxxed homes of Supreme Court justices while a man sits in jail for attempting to murder Justice Kavanaugh.

"Keep protesting," an enfeebled Joe Biden whimpered, Sunday.

"We certainly believed that certain issues (Roe v. Wade) are just settled," Kamala Harris said in a CBS interview on Friday.

With a country smoldering with problems that could really use louder screams, why all the high-intensity voltage on the abortion issue? What's the "greater cause" fueling the psychotic frenzy to seduce agents of "harsh acts" into inflicting pain and death?

A woman's "reproductive rights"? Sure. But it's more than that. Global, in fact, driven by climate change and population control. And it's no secret.

Steven Mosher, Population Research Institute president told the Epoch Times, last week, that elitists billionaires and the United Nations believe there's too many people in the world, enlarging the globe's carbon footprint and competing for limited resources.

Although population controllers write that the world's 7.7 billion population would be more ideal at 1 billion, Mosher said that thanks to Roe v. Wade and global depopulation programs over the years, the population fertility rate is actually below the replacement rate of 2.1 children per woman.

But even if that rate drops to say, 1.3 or 1.4 children—an absolute population decline—depopulation programs would continue because maniacal population controllers believe the proper number is 1 billion.

"Which raises the question of what they're going to do with the other 6 billion of us over time," said Mosher.

Whatever the designs of the pro-abortion tyrants, the covid dictators, the gun confiscators, or the authoritarian race hustlers, none of its possible without the people's willing or unwilling obedience to unjust and godless authority.

That's what made the difference for those who refused to inflict more pain in Milgram's shock experiment. Being "good" no longer meant being loyal to the authority figure who took responsibility for your actions. It meant accepting the full weight of responsibility for your own actions—and I take it further—to shift obedience to a higher moral authority.

For me, that is God and His immutable divine laws. When more Americans make that shift, the country will see massive changes for the better that could never be explained by mere politics or the "settled issues" of flawed "experts."

\* \* \* \* \*

An article by Stephen Moore titled "Biden's Green New Deal Is Increasing Greenhouse Gases" was posted at townhall.com on July 2, 2022. Following is the article.

Here's an amazing but true statistic. After more than a decade of declining carbon emissions here in the United States, in 2021, President Joe Biden's first year in office, emissions rose.

In other words, not only have Biden's energy policies been a disaster for our economy and national security as we have become more dependent on Russia and Iran, but they haven't worked as a global warming solution.

To understand the utter futility of Biden's "renewable energy" crusade, we must go back about 15 years in time to when the amazing shale revolution, thanks to energy pioneers such as Harold Hamm of Oklahoma, the man who drilled the Bakken Shale in North Dakota, began. These new drilling techniques have vastly expanded America's natural gas production over the past decade and turned America into the world's leading oil and gas superpower.

Because clean natural gas production soared and replaced coal as the No. 1 source of power generation, not only did America get rich off these bountiful resources but we also reduced our greenhouse gas emissions. In fact, over the six years covering 2014 through 2020, we led the world in our reductions in carbon dioxide emissions. Our emissions fell by 22%. That was more than former President Barack Obama's cap-and-tax plan would have reduced these emissions.

Ironically, the 10-year trend of declining carbon dioxide emissions actually ended when Biden took office. The conventional explanation for this is that as the economy opened up after covid-19, emissions rose. People were flying less and driving their cars a lot more.

But that is only part of the story. Iconoclastic environmentalist Michael Shellenberger explains the bigger story: "In 2021, emissions in the U.S. increased mostly because of increased coal use, \*not\* because of higher econ growth. Why? Because nat gas became more expensive. Why? Because of inadequate supply. Why? Chronic 'under-investment in production & pipelines, thanks to ESG & climate activists," he wrote recently.

We need to add Biden's war on fossil fuels to that mix. The Energy Department data confirms that in 2021, coal use rose in the U.S. and natural gas consumption fell. That was because Biden's Green New Deal agenda made coal a more attractive alternative in terms of costs.

So Biden's agenda has backfired. More evidence rolls in from the rest of the world. Germany has acknowledged that it will burn more coal in the years ahead to get cheap power. But they aren't going to get much of it from the U.S. Rather, they'll get it from China, which has tripled its coal output and doesn't care at all about whether its increased production will negatively affect the environment. China has among the laxest environmental laws in the world. So none of this is stopping climate change.

China has been one of the biggest winners from the Biden war on energy. The second winner is Russian dictator Vladimir Putin, who is waltzing to the bank. Russia has made \$100 billion selling oil and gas to the U.S. and others at inflated prices.

Meanwhile, Biden's war on coal production at home has led to a more than doubling of the world price of coal, and in some cases, the price increases in Europe have risen tenfold because of mining restrictions.

I don't oppose coal production, and I believe the environmentalist movement's crusade against coal as part of our energy mix makes no economic sense. We are simply displacing West Virginia and Pennsylvania coal miners with Chinese mining. We need coal in our energy mix, as even the Germans now admit.

Then there is the collateral damage of \$100 billion of lost annual output in the U.S. because of the anti-energy climate change agenda. Again, none of this makes any sense. Why are we sacrificing our own economic opportunities and handing them to China on a silver platter?

Biden, however, could not be bothered to care. At the NATO conference this past week, he chattered about the virtues of windmills and solar panels, as if the U.S. is not experiencing an energy crisis of his own making.

What all this means is that if we want to save our economy from raging inflation and at the same time save the planet, we should be producing all of the U.S. energy we can.



An article by Hugo Gurdon titled "The Real-World Consequences of Green Extremism" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on July 13, 2022. Following is the article.

Glorious pictures from the edge of the universe have arrived on Earth just when events here force us to consider the possibility that governments are run by aliens. They are so out of touch with common sense that they must come from other planets.

The James Webb Space Telescope, a wonder of human ingenuity, resourcefulness, imagination, and creative curiosity, is revealing the birth of galaxies to a world in which, by contrast, overreaching oligarchs and bossy bureaucrats constrict the actions of ordinary people trying to make their own lives and the lives of others better.

Much of the world groans under immiserating rules handed down by a "theory class," even though they obviously don't work. The accolade for the most disastrous policy outcome is hotly contested, and Wednesday's grim revelation of 9.1% inflation shows that President Joe Biden's spending agenda is a strong contender. But even that might not take the cake.

Worse, perhaps, are the results of hyper-alarmism on climate change. Excessive environmental policies are proving disastrous worldwide. Suddenly, all the green chickens are coming home to roost.

Intolerant "liberals" keen to "save the planet" are ruining it—officiously preventing the poor from lifting themselves out of poverty, forcing wealthy nations to retreat from comfort and efficiency into backwardness, even killing people by the hundreds of thousands.

Humankind long ago acquired the technological ability to thrive in all climes, but citizens of the most advanced nations must now check the weather fore-

cast to know if their fridges and household lights will work or be shut down in an electricity blackout.

In Britain, overdependence on wind turbines built to cut carbon emissions leaves inhabitants at the mercy of the weather . When the wind doesn't blow, the economy doesn't work.

Likewise, in Germany, the world's fourth-biggest economy, calm summer air means turbines stand idle, incapable of producing electricity and jacking up energy prices irrespective of the nation's equally asinine overdependence on gas supplies from a recalcitrant Russia.

Excessively tight emissions rules, which amount to "anti-farming policies," have triggered protests across Europe. They started in the Netherlands, where 30% of farms might be put out of business. And they have spread to Germany, Italy, Spain, and Poland, where farmers fear being subjected to the same privations.

If, as expected, bureaucratic meddling slashes Dutch output—the Netherlands is one of the biggest and most efficient farming nations in the world—production will shift to less efficient, more polluting producers elsewhere.

This is similar to the attack that green zealots in the Democratic Party launched against American energy production at the start of the Biden administration. By shutting down energy leases and discouraging investment in the United States because of exaggerated and parochial climate concerns, the green oligarchy transfers production and wealth to dirtier producers overseas, such as Russia.

As a result, gas prices across the country are higher than they've ever been and getting higher still. Basic energy costs, such as heat and air conditioning, are also more expensive. And yet California Democrats' response to this crisis has been to pass local ordinances forcing citizens to phase out natural gas, one of the most affordable sources of energy, altogether over the next several years.

The results of shortsighted, self-defeating enviro-extremism are bad enough in rich nations. But they are even worse in the undeveloped world. In Sri Lanka, which banned chemical fertilizers in a fit of adherence to global green pressure, crops collapsed and food inflation spiked to 80% in June. The result has been a public revolt, including the overthrow of the president and an occupation of his palace by disgruntled citizens.

The specter of starvation is now being reported from Africa, and the latest analysis from the U.N. World Food Program suggests that 670 million people, 8% of the world's population, will face hunger by the end of the decade.

The World Health Organization calculates that 439,000 Africans die every year from indoor air pollution because they are forced—for cooking, lighting, and heating—to burn charcoal and cattle dung, which one researcher compared to smoking 400 cigarettes per hour in the home. The reason Africans still use these primitive methods to generate energy is that green ideologues in rich nations won't allow them to get financing to build coal-fired power stations.

Extreme environmentalism is an ideology that cares little for human life, even regards it as a blight on the Earth that should be reduced. Its instinctive sympathies are against our species. It wants less economic growth, less entrepreneurial spirit, less development, less energy, less safety, less food, less comfort.

Who suffers? Those in poor nations, of course, and we in the rich nations that impose our obsessions on ourselves and on others wherever we can.

But we can't impose them everywhere. So, who doesn't suffer? Our enemies, China in particular, that watch our self-harming foolishness with delight and perhaps a little astonishment. Beijing, which in recent years built more coal-fired power stations than the rest of the world combined, sits back and watches as the self-doubting, self-hating West cedes its prosperity and global leadership.

We're now able, with our dazzling technology, to look billions of light years from the surface of our planet all the way to the rim of outer space and to peer back as far as the beginning of the universe. But here on Earth, we blind ourselves with ideology and cannot see what's staring us in the face.



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

## Nations condemn U.S. pro-life stance

■ An article by Olivia Murray titled "George Soros and the EU Parliament Condemn the SCOTUS for Following the Constitution" was posted at americanthinker.com on July 12, 2022.

# Abortion issue determines where people live

■ An article by Madeline Leesman titled "Poll Shows Abortion Bans Influence Where Young Americans Choose to Live" was posted at townhall.com on July 13, 2022.

# **Comments about pro-life**

- An article by Hank Berrien titled "'Permanent Male Sterilization': Vasectomies Soar After SCOTUS Overturns Roe" was posted at dailywire.com on July 1, 2022.
- An article by Amy Furr titled "Texas Company [Buffer Insurance] to Pay Medical Costs for Workers Who Have Babies" was posted at breitbart.com on July 4, 2022.
- An article by Garin Flowers titled "Clinic at Core of Abortion Case (and the Last One in Mississippi) Closes" was posted at yahoo.com on July 7, 2022.
- An article by James Gordon titled "You Don't See the Child Being Dismembered in Its Mother's Womb': Ex-Planned Parenthood Clinic Director Says She's Now Pro-Life After Witnessing the 'Barbarity' of Abortions" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 11, 2022.

■ An article by Dillon Burroughs titled "CatholicVote Launches \$3 Million Ad Campaign to Remove Catholic Democrats From Office" was posted at dailywire.com on July 11, 2022.

## **Defying SCOTUS--national abortion emergency**

- An article by Hannah Fingerhut titled "Biden Says He's Mulling Health Emergency for Abortion Access" was posted at apnews.com on July 10, 2022.
- An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "Biden Stops Bike Ride to Urge Women to 'Keep Protesting' Abortion Ruling—As He Reveals He's Looking Into Whether He Can Declare It a Public Health Emergency" was posted at daily-mail.co.uk on July 10, 2022.
- An article by Andrea Blanco titled "White House Says Hospitals Must Offer Abortions If a Mother's Life Is at Risk Because 'Federal Laws Protecting Emergency Care Supersede Any State Law' After Roe vs. Wade Ruling" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Ryan King titled "Nearly Seven Dozen Democrats Ask Biden to Declare National Abortion Emergency" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on July 13, 2022.

## **Continued threats against SCOTUS justices**

- An article by Abigail Adcox titled "Justice Brett Kavanaugh Harassed by Protesters While Dining in Washington" was posted at washingtonexaminer. com on July 8, 2022.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Activist Group Encourages More Harassment After Kavanaugh Is Heckled Out of Restaurant by Pro-Abortionists" was posted at townhall.com on July 8, 2022.
- An article by Mike Murphy titled "Buttigieg Defends Kavanaugh Protesters' Right to Demonstrate During His Dinner" was posted at marketwatch. com on July 10, 2022.
- An article by Karol Markowicz titled "Harassment and Intimidation Aren't 'Legitimate Protest' and Democrats Need to Say So" was posted at nypost.com on July 10, 2022.
- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Democrats, the Biden Administration Continue to Be Complicit in Harassment Against Conservative Justices" was posted at townhall.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Lucy Collins titled "ShutDownDC [A Group Organizing Protests Against Supreme Court] Offers Money to People Who Reveal Where SCOTUS Justices Are Dining" was posted at cnsnews.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Kiyan Kassam titled "The Left Launches Unhinged Attacks on the Supreme Court Because They're Losing" was posted at thefederalist. com on July 14, 2022.

- An article by Ian Haworth titled "[Since AOC Is Sensitive to Criticism] AOC Needs to Decide If Harassment Is Good Or Bad" was posted at ianhaworth.substack.com on July 14, 2022.
- An article by Mary Margaret Olohan titled "Twitter Suspends Group That Published Supreme Court Justice Addresses" was posted at dailywire.com on July 14, 2022.

## **Kamala pro-abortion comments**

- An article by Andrea Cavallier titled "Kamala Likens End of Roe vs. Wade to Slavery by Saying U.S. Has 'History of Government Trying to Claim Ownership Over Human Bodies' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 4, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "VP Harris Identifies Most 'Critical' Issue as 'Anything That Affects Children' [Says a Politician Who Aggressively Supports the Killing of the Unborn]" was posted at cnsnews.com on July 5, 2022.

## **Comments about pro-abortion**

- An article by Libby Emmons titled "FLASHBACK: Biden Admits [When Speaking to Reporters on May 11] That to Terminate Pregnancy Is to 'Abort a Child' " was posted at the postmillennial.com on July 1, 2022.
- An article by Lucy Collins titled "HHS Website Links to 'AbortionFinder' to Help Women Terminate Their Unborn Babies" was posted at cnsnews.com on July 8, 2022.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "CNN Host [W. Kamau Bell] Proudly Wears Shirt Saying 'I Will Aid and Abet Abortion' on Air" was posted at townhall.com on July 9, 2022.
- An article by Dillon Burroughs titled "Virginia Gov. Glenn Youngkin to Push for 15-Week Abortion Ban Following Overturn of Roe" was posted at dailywire.com on July 10, 2022.
- An article by James Gordon titled "California Doctor Proposes Floating Abortion Clinic on a Boat in the Gulf of Mexico to Bypass Bans in Texas, Louisiana and Alabama—After Roe vs. Wade Was Repealed" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Doctor's Plan to Use Floating Abortion Clinic to Skirt State Bans Isn't New—to Europe" was posted at cnsnews.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Patrick Delaney titled "Police Officers Watch Pro-Abortion Vandals Damage the Home of Prominent Pro-Life Attorney" was posted at lifesitenews.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Melanie Arter titled "UC Berkeley Law School Professor [Khiara Bridges]: 'Forced Birth Is an Act of Violence' " was posted at cnsnews.com on July 12, 2022.

- An article by Jacob Bliss titled " 'We Should End Abortions on Demand': Mike Lee Submits 1989 Letter From Dick Durbin Into Senate Record" was posted at breitbart.com on July 12, 2022.
- An article by Paul Farrell titled "'Abortion Storyteller' Sparks Fury After Claiming Termination Is An 'Act of Self-Love' and Says Hers Was 'Best Decision I Ever Made' in Testimony to the House Oversight Committee on Repealing of Roe vs. Wade" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 14, 2022.

## Comments about pro-abortion and religion

- An article by Dillon Burroughs titled "CatholicVote Launches \$3 Million Ad Campaign to Remove Catholic Democrats From Office" was posted at dailywire.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Micky Wootten titled "General Convention of the Episcopal Church Condones Abortion and Sex-Changes, Condemns Crisis Pregnancy Centers" was posted at cnsnews.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Daniel Arkin titled "Unitarian and Buddhist Ministers Are Joining a Rabbi's Legal Fight Against Florida's New Abortion Law" was posted at nbcnews.com on July 13, 2022.

#### Attacks on churches escalate

- An article by Hannah Bleau titled "Woke Churches Label Pro-Life Movement a 'Demonic Agenda' and Claim 'God Is Pro-Choice' " was posted at breitbart.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Ben Kelley titled "More Christian Churches Vandalized, Set on Fire Over the Weekend" was posted at cnsnews.com on July 12, 2022.

# **Attacks on pregnancy centers escalate**

- An article by Clare Marie Merkowsky titled "Pro-Abortion Group Vandalizes Right to Life Office in Ohio Twice in One Week" was posted at lifesitenews.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Janey Olohan titled "Massachusetts Crisis Pregnancy Center Vandalized, Calls on State Officials to 'Publicly Condemn Domestic Terror Attack' " was posted at cnsnews.com on July 12, 2022.
- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Elizabeth Warren Doubles Down on Attacks Against Pregnancy Centers" was posted at townhall.com on July 12, 2022.
- An article by Melanie Arter titled "Pregnancy Care Center Director: We've Been Forced to Spend Up to \$150,000 Just to Protect Ourselves" was posted at cnsnews.com on July 12, 2022.

# Comments about pro-abortion and celebrities

■ An article by Josh Berger titled "Disney's Lightyear Star Chris Evans Throws Full Support Behind Pro-Murder Organization [National Network of

Abortion Funds] That Helps Pay for Women's Abortions" was posted at boundingintocomics.com on July 1, 2022.

- An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "Pop Star Lily Allen: Some People 'Didn't' Want to Have a F\*\*\*ing Baby and That Is Reason Enough' " was posted at breitbart.com on July 2, 2022.
- An article by Amanda Prestigiacomo titled "Jessica Biel Takes Shot at America, Appears to Praise France Over Abortion; There's One Glaring Problem [France Has Stronger Restrictions on Abortion Than America]" was posted at dailywire.com on July 2, 2022.
- An article by David Ng titled "Woke Joke: Hollywood Unlikely to Quit Georgia, Louisiana in Protest Over Abortion Due to Lucrative Tax Incentives" was posted at breitbart.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Madeline Leesman titled "Meghan Markle Wears Pro-Abortion Necklace Benefiting Planned Parenthood" was posted at townhall.com on July 11, 2022.

## Comments about pro-abortion and military

■ An article by Natasha Anderson titled "'How Am I Supposed to Swear to Support and Defend the Constitution of a Country That Treats Its Women Like Second-Class Citizens?'—Army Medic's Blistering TikTok Blasting End of Roe vs. Wade Blows Up Online" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 10, 2022.

## SCOTUS rulings—Democrats want to pack the court

- Looking back to June 2022, an article by Matt Vespa titled "Ocasio-Cortez: We Need to Pack the Court Because There's No Checks and Balances [Showing Her Ignorance About the Separation of Powers]" was posted at townhall.com on June 24, 2022.
- An article by [Tennessee College Law Professor] Glenn Harlan Reynolds titled "Expand the Supreme Court—by a Lot" was posted at newsweek.com on July 4, 2022.
- An article by Oliver Dunford titled "Court-Packing Is a Terrible Idea; FDR Proved It" was posted at pacificlegal.org on July 7, 2022.
- An article by Houston Keene titled "House Democrats Block GOP Resolution [Seeking to Cap] Number of Supreme Court Justices at Nine" was posted at foxnews.com on July 14, 2022.

# SCOTUS rulings—Democrats want to strip jurisdiction

■ An article by Mary Margaret Olohan titled "Democrats Call for Schumer, Pelosi to Strip Supreme Court of Abortion Jurisdiction [Which Is Reportedly Possible Under Article III]" was posted at dailywire.com on July 14, 2022.

# SCOTUS rulings—Democrats want to change filibuster

■ An article by Morgan Phillips, Elizabeth Elkind and Rob Crilly titled "Democratic Senators Manchin and Sinema Won't Back Changing Filibuster to Codify Abortion: Biden's Plan to Protect Roe in Congress Looks Dead in the Water

After Criticizing 'Outrageous' and 'Destabilizing' Supreme Court" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 30, 2022.

- An article by Pam Key titled "Dem. Rep. [Mondaire] Jones: If Democrats Get Two More Senate Seats, We're Ditching Filibuster to Pass Gun Control" was posted at breitbart.com on July 4, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Bernie Sanders: 'End the Filibuster, Codify Roe vs. Wade, and Make Abortion Safe and Legal' " was posted at cnsnews.com on July 6, 2022.
- An article by John Rigolizzo titled "'Tyranny of the Minority': Gavin Newsom Calls to Break the Filibuster While Visiting Capitol" was posted at dailywire.com on July 14, 2022.

## Comments about gun control

- An article by Graham Noble titled "Latest New York Gun Law Smacks of Revenge, Spite and Big Brother" was posted at libertynation.com on July 3, 2022.
- An article by Charlie Spiering titled "Joe Biden Celebrates Republican Cave on Gun Control: 'We've Finally Moved That Mountain" was posted at breitbart.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Eric Utter titled "New York to Require Concealed Carry Applicants to Turn Over Social Media History" was posted at americanthinker.com on July 13, 2022.

## **Comments about weapons**

- Looking back to June, an article by Tucker Carlson titled "While Leaders Disarm You, They Are Busy Decriminalizing Serious Crimes" was posted at foxnews.com on June 1, 2022.
- An article by Joshua Young titled "Texas Dad Shoots Carjackers to Save Infant Children, Wife" was posted at the postmillennial.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Awr Hawkins titled "Gavin Newsom Signs Bill Allowing Gun Crime Victims to Sue Gun Makers" was posted at breitbart.com on July 12, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Morgan titled "Senate Confirms Biden's ATF Nominee [Steven Dettelbach] Who's Never Owned Gun" was posted at americanmilitarynews.com on July 13, 2022.
- An article by Andrea Cavallier titled "'That Backfired!' Moment Florida Home Invaders Are Shot At by Man After Shoving Their Way Into His House and Pushing Him to the Ground, As Cops Reveal Homeowner Won't Be Charged" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 14, 2022.
- An article by Awr Hawkins titled "Study Lists More Than 60 Times Concealed Carry Permit Holders Stopped Mass Shooters" was posted at breitbart.com on July 14, 2022.

# **Comments about self-defense stabbing**

■ An article by Staff titled "New York City Stabbing: Bodega [Spanish Word for Small Owner-Operated Convenience Store] Worker Charged With Murder in Incident Caught on Video" was posted at fox5ny.com on July 7, 2022.

- An article by Janey Olohan titled "Turker Carlson: In Biden's America, 'You Do Not Have a Right to Self-Defense' " was posted at cnsnews.com on July 8, 2022.
- An article by Brad Polumbo titled "Why Is New York Persecuting a Man for Defending Himself?" was posted at based-politics.com on July 9, 2022.
- An article by Andrea Cavallier titled "'I Don't Want No Trouble': New Footage Shows How NYC Bodega Worker (Who Stabbed Gangster to Death in Self-Defense) Tried to Defuse Argument Over \$3.00" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 10, 2022.
- An article by Melissa Koenig titled "Finally! Woke Manhattan AG Bragg Now Says He Is 'Absolutely' Thinking About Dropping Charges Against Bodega Worker Who Fatally Stabbed Gangster in Self Defense" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 12, 2022.
- An article by Elle Reynolds titled "The Left Is Doing Its Best to Make Self-Defense a Crime" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 13, 2022.

#### **Comments about Elon Musk and Twitter**

- An article by Greg Wilson titled "The Three Key Words ['Material Adverse Effect'] That Rule Musk-Twitter Fight, and What Will Happen Next" was posted at dailywire.com on July 9, 2022.
- An article by Alex Oliveira and Ronny Reyes titled "Twitter Hires Top Delaware Law Firm Watchell, Lipton Rosen & Katz to Sue Elon Musk for pulling out of \$44 Billion Bid to Buy the Social Media Firm" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 10, 2022.
- An article by Keith Griffith titled "Twitter Uses Elon Musk's Poop Emoji Reply to CEO Parag Agrawal to Claim Billionaire Disparaged the Tech Giant, Legal Filings Show—As Company Looks to Force Through \$44 Billion Takeover" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 14, 2022.

## **Defying SCOTUS about EPA**

- Looking back to June 2022, an article by Tim Meads titled "Supreme Court Rules Against EPA, Limits Agency's Authority to Regulate Carbon Dioxide Emissions" was posted at dailywire.com on June 30, 2022.
- An article by Spencer Brown titled "SCOTUS Be Damned, Biden's EPA Plunges Ahead With Plans to Kill Coal" was posted at townhall.com on July 8, 2022.

#### **Comments about climate warriors**

- An article by Grace Toohey titled "California Cities Ban New Gas Stations in Battle to Combat Climate Change" was posted at latimes.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Natasha Anderson titled "British Eco-Zealots Who Have Slashed Tires of at Least 40 Gas-Guzzling SUV' in NYC Now Attack Cars in Chicago, San Francisco and Scranton As They 'Massively Expand' Operation After Wreaking Havoc in UK" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 13, 2022.

## Fossil fuel—Biden's plan from day 1

- Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.
- An article by Jack Hellner titled "Do Democrats Have Any Comprehension of How Intentionally Destructive Their Energy Policies Are? Do They Care?" was posted at americanthinker.com on July 11, 2022.

#### Fossil fuel-Biden is to blame

■ An article by Cody Campbell titled "Yes, Biden's War on the Oil and Gas Industry Is Driving Shortages and High Prices" was posted at thefederalist. com on July 7, 2022.

## Fossil fuel—Biden, Hunter and China

■ An article by Tristan Justice titled "Biden Sold Oil From Emergency Reserves to Chinese Gas Giant Tied to His Scandal-Plagued Son" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 8, 2022

## Fossil fuel—Biden begs Saudi Arabia for oil

■ An article by Tristan Justice titled "Biden Begs [Saudi Arabia] the Middle East Nation He Called a 'Pariah' to Give Us Oil After He Throttled U.S. Energy" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 14, 2022.

# Fossil fuel-Mexican gas is cheaper

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "Mexican President: So Many Americans Are Crossing the Border to Buy Our Cheaper Gas That We're Doubling the Fuel Supply" was posted at cnsnews.com on July 13, 2022.

#### Fossil fuel—diesel crisis

■ An article by John M. Contino titled "A Diesel Crisis Could Slam the Economy" was posted at americanthinker.com on July 11, 2022.

#### **Comments about electric vehicles**

- An article by Helen Raleigh titled "Studies Show the Electric Vehicles Democrats Insist You Buy Are Worse for the Environment and Lower Quality" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Tim Meads titled "Tesla Asks Texans to Limit Charging Cars During Heat Wave As Wind Power Slows" was posted at dailywire.com on July 14, 2022.

#### **Inflation**

■ An article by Morgan Phillips titled "Biden's Top 68 Appointees Have Just 2.4 Years of Business Experience, Analysis Finds—Including 62 Percent of Officials Who Have 'Virtually No Private Sector Experience' on Their Work Records" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 14, 2022.

- An article by Daniel Newton titled "Desperate American Families Use \$114 Billion of Savings to Cope With Soaring Inflation" was posted at neonnettle.com on July 6, 2022.
- An article by Dillon Burroughs titled "GOP Governor [Chris Sununu] Says 'Recession Is Coming'—Treasury Secretary Has 'Mislead America' and Should Be Fired" was posted at dailywire.com on July 10, 2022.
- An article by James Gordon titled "Monthly Car Loan Payments Hit All-Time High With Those Paying \$1,000 a Month Doubling in the Space of a Year" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 10, 2022.
- An article by Somesh Jha titled "Think Rent Is Rising Fast? It's Worse Than You Think (and Inflation Might Be Too)" was posted at latimes.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Matthew Boesler and Prashant Gopal titled "Rents in U.S. Rise at Fastest Pace Since 1986, Buoying Inflation" was posted at bloomberg.com on July 13, 2022.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Indiana Senator Mike] Braun: There Will Be More Revelations of 'Inflation Bomb' Covid Relief Going to Left-Wing Causes" was posted at breitbart.com on July 12, 2022.
- An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Inflation Rises 9.1%—Largest Increase in Over 40 Years" was posted at cnsnews.com on July 13, 2022.
- An article by Hannah Bleau titled "Elizabeth Warren Blames 40 Year High Inflation on Putin, Coronavirus and 'Cooperate Monopolies' " was posted at breitbart.com on July 13, 2022.
- An article by Nick Arama titled "Ron Klain Tweet on Inflation Shows Utter Cluelessness of the Biden Team" was posted at redstate.com on July 13, 2022.
- A video and an article by Nick Arama titled "Watch: Biden Official [Brian Deese] Explains Why Inflation Spike Means It's Important to Spend Even More" were posted at redstate.com on July 13, 2022.
- An article by Jordan Boyd titled "Another Month of Historic Inflation Means It's Time to Stop Believing 'Experts' Who Say the Economy Is Fine" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 13, 2022.
- An article by Melissa Koenig and Ronny Reyes titled "United States' 9.1% Inflation Rate Is One of the Highest Among Developed Countries Despite Biden Saying the Opposite—and Is Costing Americans an Extra \$500 a Month" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 13, 2022.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "White House Economic Adviser [Heather] Boushey: America Has a Higher Inflation Rate Than Other Countries Because of 'Global' Pandemic, War" was posted at breitbart.com on July 14, 2022.
- An article by Charlotte Pence Bond titled "Lawmakers Urge Biden to Waive Tariffs on Fertilizer After He Helped Solar Industry [Last Month]" was posted at dailywire.com on July 14, 2022.

#### **Finances**

- An article by Ann Schmidt titled "Chick-Fil-A Is America's Favorite Restaurant for 8th Year in a Row" was posted at foxbusiness.com on July 1, 2022.
- An article by Katy Grimes titled "U.S. Supreme Court Refuses to Hear California Trucking's AB 5 Case [The California Legislature and Governor Created the Trucking Crisis With AB 5, But Can Reverse It]" was posted at californiaglobe.com on July 6, 2022.
- An article by Dean Mirshahi titled "Over 300 Virginia State Employees Resign in Wake of Gov. Youngkin's Telework Policy [Expecting Employees to Work at the Office]" was posted at wric.com on July 8, 2022.
- An article by Augusta Saraiva and Ngai Yeung titled "California Throws 70,000 [Self-Employed] Truckers in Gig-Work Legal Limbo, Risking Supply Chains" was posted at bloomberg.com on July 8, 2022.
- An article by Alex Hammer titled "Starbucks Will Permanently Close 16 of Its Stores in Woke Cities Across the U.S. (Including in Seattle, Los Angeles, Portland, Philadelphia and DC) After Staff Are Accosted by Customers High on Drugs" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 12, 2022.
- An article by Scott Cohn titled "North Carolina Ranks No. 1 in America's Top States for Business, With the Nation's Strongest Economy" was posted at cnbc.com on July 13, 2022.

## Shortage of baby food

■ An article by Jesse Newman and Jaewon Kang titled "Baby-Formula Shortage Deepens, Defying Replenishment Efforts" was posted at wsj.com on July 14, 2022.

#### Real estate

■ An article by Diana Olick titled "Homebuyers Are Canceling Deals at the Highest Rate Since the Start of the Pandemic" was posted at cnbc.com on July 11, 2022.

# Airline industry

- An article by Spencer Brown titled "Forgetting He Works for 79-Year-Old, Buttigieg Says Pilots Must Retire by 65" was posted at townhall.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Charlotte Ryan titled "Baggage Chaos Is Getting So Bad Flyers Are Turning to Tracking Devices" was posted at bloomberg.com on July 14, 2022.

# Punishing innocent border agents

■ An article by Jordan Boyd titled "We Finally Have a Guilty Verdict in the Migrant Whipping Story, But It Isn't Border Patrol—It's the Media" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 11, 2022.

# Kamala Harris and illegal immigration

■ An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "VP Kamala Harris Accuses Texas Gov. Greg Abbott of 'Flame Throwing' for Defying Biden and Ordering Arrest of Illegal Migrants: Suggests the 'So-Called Leader Should Focus on Solutions, Not Attacks' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 10, 2022.

■ An article by Susan Jones titled "VP Harris Advocates 'Pathway for Citizenship' As Solution to Illegal Immigration Crisis" was posted at cnsnews .com on July 11, 2022.

## Illegal immigration

- An article by Susan Jones titled "Texas Congressman [Chip Roy]: 'It's the Leadership of This Country Who Are Undermining Our Security' " was posted at cnsnews.com on July 12, 2022.
- A video and an article by Ildefonso Ortiz titled "'Defund the Cartels'—Rep. Mayra Flores Talks Border Crisis in Exclusive Interview" were posted at breitbart.com on July 13, 2022.
- An article by Vanessa Sanchez titled "D.C. Aid Groups Overwhelmed As Migrants Arrive From Texas, Arizona" was posted at washingtonpost.com on July 13, 2022.
- An article by Adam Shaw titled "Massive Group of Hundreds of Migrants Streams Across Southern Border as Crisis Intensifies" was posted at foxnews.com on July 13, 2022.
- An article by Joe Schoffstall and Adam Shaw titled "Liberal Group [Vera Institute of Justice] Lands \$171 Million Government Contract That Could Reach \$1 Billion to Help Illegal Immigrants Avoid Deportation" was posted at foxnews.com on July 14, 2022.
- An article by Bethany Bruner, Monroe Trombly and Tony Cook titled "Arrest Made in Rape of [10-Year-Old] Ohio Girl [by an Illegal Alien] That Led to Indiana Abortion Drawing International Attention [Focusing on Political Narratives About Abortion]" was posted at dispatch.com on July 14, 2022.

# Truth about immigration and voting

- Looking back to July 2021, an article by Julio Rosas titled "There It Is: NYT Op-Ed [by Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Gives the Game Away by Wanting to Let Non-Citizens to Vote in U.S. Elections" was posted at townhall.com on July 29, 2021.
- Looking back to July 2021, an article by Rebecca Downs titled "NYT Guest Essay Opinion Piece [Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Claims 'There Is No Good Reason You Should Have to Be a Citizen to Vote' " was posted at townhall.com on July 31, 2021.

#### Comments about election news

- An article by Mollie Hemingway titled "[Two] Good Government Groups [Center for Renewing America and Foundation for Government Accountability] Ask State Officials to Stop Biden's Federal Takeover of Elections" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 7, 2022.
- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "The Wisconsin Supreme Court Just Banned Ballot Drop Boxes" was posted at townhall.com on July 8, 2022.

- An article by Margot Cleveland titled "[Even Though the Wisconsin Supreme Court Banned Ballot Drop Boxes], Dissent in Wisconsin Ballot Drop-Box Victory Highlights Much Bigger Issue: Our Top Jurists Don't Care About Election Integrity" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Colleen Slevin titled "3rd Arrest Made in Alleged Colorado Election Security Breach" was posted at apnews.com on July 13, 2022.
- An article by Danielle Wallace titled "Massachusetts Supreme Court Rejects GOP Plea to Limit Widespread Mail-In Voting Ahead of Primary Election" was posted at foxnews.com on July 13, 2022.
- An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "[Republican Andy] Biggs Demands Hearing on 'Extremely Troubling' Election Fraud Claims in '2000 Mules' Documentary" was posted at townhall.com on July 13, 2022.
- An article by J. Christian Adams titled "Courts Squash Democrats' 'Most Secure Election' Lie: Swing States Didn't Follow Their Own Laws in 2020" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 14, 2022.

## **Comments about Amy Klobuchar and elections**

- Looking back to September 2020, an information sheet titled "Election Mail Act of 2020 [Sponsored by Amy Klobuchar]" was posted at congress.gov on Sept. 22, 2020.
- Looking back to March 2021, an article by Amanda Becker titled "Sen. Amy Klobuchar Thinks This Is the Time to Pass Major Voting Legislation" was posted at 19thnews.org on March 24, 2021.
- Looking back to January 2022, an article by Justin Tasolides titled "Senate Republicans Once Again Filibuster Voting Rights Bill; Rules Change Vote Fails" was posted at ny1.com on Jan. 20, 2022.
- Looking back to May 2022, an article by Alexander Bolton titled "Klobuchar, Warren Introduce Bill to Provide \$20 Billion for Election Administration" was posted at thehill.com on May 18, 2022.
- An article by Spencer Brown titled "Senator [Amy] Klobuchar Launches New Attempt ['Election Mail Act'] to Undermine Election Integrity" was posted at townhall.com on July 1, 2022.

# **Leftists angering Hispanic voters**

■ An article by Mike Gonzalez titled "Democrats Are in Denial About Why They Are Losing Hispanic Voters" was posted at nypost.com on July 14, 2022.

# Comments about defunding the police

■ An article by Brandon Drey titled "'Low Morale' From Seattle Police Department Harms Public Safety, Mayor Announces \$2 Million Recruitment Plan" was posted at dailywire.com on July 14, 2022.

#### **Comments about excessive theft**

■ An article by Andrea Cavallier titled "California Cops Discover Underground Bunker Powered by Stolen Electricity at Homeless Camp Containing \$100,000 of Stolen Goods—Including Power Tools, Three Shotguns and Ammunition" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 13, 2022.

#### Comments about excessive violent crime

- An article by Jessica Schladebeck titled "Las Vegas Considers Implementing Curfew After Recent Shootings" was posted at nydailynews.com on July 7, 2022.
- An article by Michael Lee titled "Police Pulling Back on Traffic Stops Impairs Authorities' Ability to Limit 'Gun Violence': Experts" was posted at foxnews.com on July 7, 2022.
- A video and an article by Greg Wilson titled "Graphic Video Warning: Woman Doused Man With Gasoline, Lit Him on Fire in California Park" were posted at dailywire.com on July 10, 2022.
- An article by Alyssa Guzman titled "Serial Stabber Who Killed One Homeless and Attacked Two Others Sleeping on Benches in Manhattan Parks Is Arrested" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 13, 2022.
- An article by Dave Urbanski titled "82-Year-Old Man Dies After Being Punched, Kicked Repeatedly in Unprovoked Attack at Portland Bus Stop" was posted at theblaze.com on July 13, 2022.

# **Comments about district attorney misconduct**

- A video and an article by Melissa Koenig titled "Moment Armed LA Muggers Wrestle Man to Ground, Steal His \$60,000 Rolex and Pistol-Whip His Wife—As Woke George Gascon Faces Recall Vote" were posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 10, 2022.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Sen. [Chuck] Grassley: Most Murderers Get Arrested an Average of 12 Times Due to Blue States' Lax Bail Policies" was posted at cnsnews.com on July 12, 2022.
- An article by Charles Stimson and Zack Smith titled "Gascon Recall Effort Takes Big Step Forward in Los Angeles" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on July 13, 2022.

# **Comments about January 6 Capitol riot**

- An article by Newt Gingrich titled "Trust the American People, Not the Jan. 6 Committee" was posted at gingrich360.com on July 8, 2022.
- An article by Tristan Justice titled "Jan. 6 Committee Avoids Probing Security Failures As Hearing Finally Covers Capitol Riot" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 13, 2022.
- An article by Gabe Kaminsky titled "Republicans Demand DOJ Release J6 Surveillance and Police Body Cam Footage" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 14, 2022.

## School boards calling parents domestic terrorists

■ An article by Joseph Michalitsianos titled "Florida School Board Cuts Off Dad's Mic As He Reads From Bestselling Author Alice Sebold's Memoir 'Lucky' and Slams Schools for Providing 'Pornography' to Children in Libraries and Vows to Protect His Son From 'Groomers and Pedophiles' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 12, 2022.

## Comments about educating our youth

- An article by Will Flanders titled "Excusing Misbehavior Is Bad for Kids and Schools, But That's What Biden Administration Wants to Do for 'Equity' " was posted at thefederalist.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Alex Adkins titled "Arizona Opts for School Choice" was posted at americanthinker.com on July 12, 2022.

## Transgenderism-federal government comments

- An article by Kristina Wong titled "Army Training Says Soldiers Must Shower With Transgender Persons of Opposite Sex" was posted at breitbart. com on July 7, 2022.
- An article by Joshua Young titled "Biden Spends \$1.5 Million on 'Transgender Programming' for Prisoners" was posted at thepostmillennial. com on July 9, 2022.

## **Transgenderism—state government comments**

- An article by Charlotte Pence Bond titled "California Moves Forward With Bill to Become Sanctuary State for Kids to Undergo Transgender Treatment" was posted at dailywire.com on July 1, 2022.
- An article by Landon Starbuck titled "Vanderbuilt Health Is Gender-Bending Tennessee Minors Without Parental Consent" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 11, 2022.

# Transgenderism—general comments

- An article by Jarryd Jaeger titled "[Famous Television Show Called] Friends Co-Creator [Marta Kauffman] Sorry for Misgendering Chandler's Trans Dad in the 1990s" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on July 7, 2022.
- An article by Melissa Koenig titled "Oregon Mom Blasts Woke New State Law Calling for Free Tampons in All Boys' School Bathrooms and Says Cash Should Be Spent on Books and Supplies" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 10, 2022.
- An article by Paul Farrell titled "Girl, 17, Who Transitioned Back From Boy Reveals How Puberty Blockers and Surgery Have 'Irreversibly and Painfully' Ruined Her Body as She Backs Florida Law Blocking Medical Interventions" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Morgan Phillips titled "Woke Berkeley Law Professor [Khiara Bridges] Brands Sen. Josh Hawley 'Transphobic' for Saying Only Women Can Get

Pregnant and Claims He's Encouraging Violence Against Trans People in Fiery Exchange on Abortion Rights" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 12, 2022.

- An article by Spencer Lindquist titled "Planned Parenthood Offers Transgender Hormone Therapy to Minors" was posted at breitbart.com on July 12, 2022.
- An article by Ben Shapiro titled "Pregnant Men? Woke Academic Gobbledygook Makes You Rich and Famous" was posted at cnsnews.com on July 13, 2022.
- An article by Spencer Linquist titled "Planned Parenthood: Transgender Identity 'Cemented Early in Elementary School' " was posted at breitbart.com on July 13, 2022.

## Disney and religion

■ An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Ex-Disney Employees Warn That Disney Is Trying to Eliminate Christian Employees and Customers" was posted at ipatriot.com on July 14, 2022.

#### **Comments about Winsome Sears**

■ Looking back to April 2022, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Winsome] Sears: The Rich Already Get to Decide What Their Kids Are Taught, Everyone Else Should Have That Power" was posted at breitbart.com on April 12, 2022.

## Comments about racism and white supremacy

- Looking back to June 2022, an article by Hannah Grossman titled "Oregon 'BIPOC' [Black, Indigenous and People of Color] Teachers Claims Eye-Rolling Is an Example of a 'Harmful Practice Rooted in White Supremacy' "was posted at foxnews.com on June 24, 2022.
- An article by Andrea Cavallier titled "Now Loving Your Family Is Racist! Journalist [Jessica Mason Pieklo] Is Ridiculed for Saying Whites Who Get On With Their Relatives Clearly Aren't 'Challenging Their Racist Views' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 10, 2022.
- An article by Larry O'Connor titled "There's No White Privilege Like Democrat White Privilege" was posted at townhall.com on July 13, 2022.

# Comments about critical race theory

- An article by Spencer Lindquist titled "Republican Legislators [Including John Cornyn of Texas] Back Bill That Could Push Critical Race Theory" was posted at breitbart.com on July 1, 2022.
- An article by Susan Berry titled "Florida Gov. Ron DeSantis Exposes John Cornyn-Sponsored Civics Bill Expanding Critical Race Theory in Public Schools" was posted at tennessestar.com on July 7, 2022.
- An article by Casey Chalk titled "Today's Kids Despise Authority Thanks to a Disastrous Duo: Lockdowns and CRT" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 14, 2022.

## Comments about crimes against Asian citizens

■ An article by Felicia Alvarez titled "'An Epidemic of Hate': Anti-Asian Hate Crimes in California Jumped 177% in 2021" was posted at latimes.com on June 28, 2022.

## **Comments about crimes against Black citizens**

■ An article by Melissa Koenig titled "Black Man, 52, Awaiting Kidney Transplant Is Beaten by Hospital Security Guards After They Wrongly Accused Him of Casing Parking Lot; Victim Died and Daughter Is Now Suing" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 11, 2022.

## **Comments about Marxist BLM corporation**

- An article by Staff titled "'Nothing Short of Domestic Terrorism': Police Officers File Civil Suit Against 6 People Associated With DSM [Des Moines] BLM" was posted at kcci.com on July 7, 2022.
- An article by Khaleda Rahman and Rob Minto titled "Why Didn't Abortion Rights Protests Sweep Nation Like Black Lives Matter?" was posted at newsweek.com on July 12, 2022.

## **Comments about police misconduct**

- An article by James Gordon titled "Akron Police Release 'Heartbreaking' Footage of Jayland Walker Shooting: 25-Year-Old Black DoorDash Was Shot Multiple Times in Hail of 90 Bullets Amid Fears Footage Will Spark Riots" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 2, 2022.
- An article by Ed White titled "Detroit to Pay \$7.5 Million to Man Who Claims Cops Switched Bullets [to Pin a Murder on Him in 1992 That Caused Him to Spend 25 Years in Prison]" was posted at apnews.com on July 13, 2022.
- An article by Paul Farrell titled "Protesters Wielding Assault Rifles Stand Guard Outside Jayland Walker's Funeral (Which Spike Lee Attended) As Akron Police Reveals a 'Bounty' Has Been Put on Cops Who Shot 25-Year-Old 60 Times" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 14, 2022.

# Comments about monkeypox in U.S.

- An article by Michelle Andrews titled "Monkeypox Vaccine and Testing Delays Echo Failures in Early Covid Response" was posted at cbsnews.com on July 8, 2022.
- An article by Nolan Hicks and M'Niyah Lynn titled "Mayor Adams to Biden: NYC 'Urgently' Needs More Doses of Monkeypox Vaccine" was posted at nypost.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Alec Regimbal titled "San Francisco Is 'Veering Towards a Public Health Mess' on Monkeypox, Lawmaker [State Senator Scott Wiener] Says" was posted at sfgate.com on July 13, 2022.
- A press release titled "Austin [Texas] Public Health: Monkeypox is Now Considered Community Spread" was posted at austintexas.gov on July 13, 2022.

- An article by Lena H. Sun and Laurie McGinley titled "Nearly 800,000 Doses of Monkeypox Vaccine May Be in U.S. by End of July" was posted at washingtonpost.com on July 13, 2022.
- An article by Janon Fisher titled "NYC's Monkeypox Vaccine Booking System Crashes Amid Rocketing Demand as 15,000 Try to Get Jabbed While Infections Surge to Over 1,000" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 14, 2022.
- An article by Virginia Langmaid and Deidre McPhillips titled "Demand for Monkeypox Vaccine Rises With Case Counts, but Supply Remains Low" was posted at cnn.com on July 14, 2022.

## Pandemic regulations had negative consequences

- An article by Lauren Weber, Peter Grant and Liz Hoffman titled "Big Cities Can't Get Workers Back to the Office" was posted at wsj.com on July 7, 2022.
- An article by Charlotte Pence Bond titled "California Students' Scores Suffered During Covid Lockdowns, but Newsom Accepts An Award for Education" was posted at dailywire.com on July 13, 2022.

## Resisting both vaccines and masks

- An article by James Gordon titled "'We Live by Faith, Not Fear': Disney Is Sued by Three Former Workers for Religious Discrimination After They Were Sacked for Not Obeying Mask and Vaccine Rules at the Florida Resort" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 10, 2022.
- An article by Sam Gelfand titled "Tulsa Parents Resist Classroom Mask, Vaccine Mandates" was posted at ktul.com on July 11, 2022.

#### Comments about vaccine mandates

- An article by Gillian Graham titled "Maine Health Care Workers Have Until Monday to Reveal Names in Lawsuit Over Vaccine Mandate" was posted at pressherald on July 8, 2022.
- An article by Janon Fisher titled "U.S. Army Slashes Pay for 60,000 Soldiers Who Refuse to Get Jabbed as Biden Cracks Down on Unvaccinated" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 8, 2022.
- An article by Kristina Wong titled "More Than 260,000 Troops Not Fully Vaccinated, Many Face Discharge Under Biden Administration Mandate" was posted at breitbart.com on July 13, 2022.
- An article by John R. Lott titled "How Vax Mandates and Regulatory Red Tape Created a Critical Airline Pilot Shortage" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 13, 2022.

# **Novak Djokovic resists vaccine mandates**

■ Looking back to January 2022, an article titled "[Tennis Star] Novak Djokovic Out of [Grand-Slam Tournament Called] Australian Open, Is Deported

[Due to Decision to Resist Covid Vaccine Mandate]" was posted at latimes. com on Jan. 15, 2022.

- Looking back to March 2022, an article by Tim Daniels titled "[Tennis Star] Novak Djokovic Cleared to Play in 2022 [Grand-Slam Tournament Called] French Open After [France's] Removal of Vaccine Mandate" was posted at bleacherreport.com on March 16, 2022.
- Looking back to April 2022, an article by Tom Hamilton titled "[Tennis Star] Novak Djokovic Set to Defend [Grand-Slam Tournament Called] Wimbleton Title; Covid-19 Vaccination Not Mandatory" was posted at espn.com on April 26, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Young titled "[Tennis Star] Novak Djokovic Planning to Skip [Grand-Slam Tournament Called] U.S. Open, Still Unvaccinated for Covid-19" was posted at yahoo.com on July 10, 2022.

#### **Comments about vaccines**

- An article by Jeff Poor titled "Fauci: Vaccines Don't Protect 'Overly Well' Against Infection" was posted at breitbart.com on July 12, 2022.
- An article by Mansur Shaheen titled "Health Experts Are Quitting the NIH and CDC in Droves Because They're Embarrassed by 'Bad Science'—Including Vaccinating Children Under 5 to 'Make Their Advice Palatable to the White House' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 14, 2022.

#### **Comments about masks**

- An article by Shanila Kabir titled "Hawaii Lawmakers Introduce Legislation Urging an End to Mask Mandates in Schools" was posted at kitv.com on July 9, 2022.
- An article by Robert Malone titled "Children Will Remain in Masks Unless Parents Simply Refuse to Comply" was posted at lifesitenews.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Brandon Richardson titled "Long Beach May Not Initially Follow County If New Mask Mandate Is Enacted Later This Month, Health Officials Say" was posted at lbpost.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "How Close Is LA County to a New Indoor Mask Mandate? Covid Cases Push Towards 'High Transmission' " was posted at foxla.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Allison Fox titled "These National Parks [Grand Canyon National Park, Denali National Park & Preserve in Alaska and Yellowstone National Park] Have Reinstated Mask Mandates" was posted at travelandleisure. com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Keith Griffith and Geoff Earle titled "Fauci Calls for Masks Indoors and Warns U.S. Faces Another Covid Wave Due to 'Waning Immunity' to Omicron Variant—As He Returns to TV After His Own Battle With the Virus" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 12, 2022.

#### Media comments about Karine Jean-Pierre

- An article by Spencer Brown titled "WH Finally Admits Biden Doesn't Pay Attention to the Pain His Policies Cause Americans" was posted at townhall. com on July 11, 2022.
- A video and an article by Thaleigha Rampersad titled "Watch: Biden Press Secretary Won't Let Go of 'Putin Tax Hike' Narrative" were posted at free-beacon.com on July 13, 2022.

#### Media comments about Tucker Carlson

- An article by Thomas Lifson titled "Tucker Carlson Drops the Hammer on Biden's Selling Out America to China" was posted at americanthinker.com on July 12, 2022.
- An article by Andrea Widburg titled "Tucker Carlson Latest on 'Green' Energy Is Mandatory Viewing" was posted at americanthinker.com on July 13, 2022.

#### **Comments about Netflix**

- An article by Zoe Schiffer titled "Netflix to Its Techies, Shut Up: Tech Workers at Netflix Thought the Company Would Always Value Their Feedback, How Naive" was posted at vulture.com on July 7, 2022.
- An article by Jonathan Chadwick titled "Netflix Joins Forces With Microsoft to Develop An Ad-Supported, Cheaper Subscription Plan—After It Lost 200,000 Subscribers and Its Stock Plunged" was posted at dailymail. co.uk on July 14, 2022.

## Other comments about the media

- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Glenn Greenwald: 'Public Trust in Media Close to Non-Existent'—But, 'Almost Zero Self-Critique From Journalists About Why' "was posted at cnsnews.com on July 7, 2022.
- An article by Greg Wilson titled "Tucker Carlson Mocks Liberal Journalist [Ben Smith Who Was Accusing Carlson of Not Liking Black People], Tells Daily Wire Who He Really Can't Stand [Well-Educated White Liberals Who Erroneously Call People a Racist]" was posted at dailywire.com on July 7, 2022.
- An article by Maureen Callahan titled "Bidens Are as Dysfunctional as the Kennedys—and Protected by the Press" was posted at nypost.com on July 8, 2022.
- An article by Brad Slager titled "As Journalists Continue to 'Fight' Disinformation, They Ignore Mounting Examples Seen in the Press" was posted at townhall.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Jack Hellner titled "The Media Can't Stop Fawning Over Liz Cheney and Her Ilk" was posted at americanthinker.com on July 12, 2022.
- An article by Elle Reynolds titled "Politico Just Got Caught Trying to Concoct An Imaginary DeSantis Scandal" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 12, 2022.

- An article by Matt Vespa titled "Could You Imagine If It Was Trump's Son [Instead of Biden's Son] Smoking Crack and Messing With Hookers?" was posted at townhall.com on July 12, 2022.
- An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "Facebook Tells Managers to Identify Employees for Layoffs" was posted at breitbart.com on July 13, 2022.
- An article by Joseph Vazquez titled "Two-Faced: 8 Liberal Outlets Warning About Privacy Post-Roe [Previously] Pushed Orwellian Covid-19 Contact Tracing" was posted at newsbusters.org on July 13, 2022.
- An article by Jack Hellner titled "It Is No Wonder Americans Are So Confused When the Media Intentionally Lie So Much While Burying Truthful Stories" was posted at americanthinker.com on July 13, 2022.

## **Comments about investigation by John Durham**

- Looking back to February 2022, an article by Jonathan Turley titled "Durham Probe Proves Some Media Would Rather Ignore a Major Story Than Expose Their Role in Covering It Up" was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 16, 2022.
- An article by Jerry Dunleavy titled "Durham Requests 30 Subpoenas for Testimony in Trial Against Steele Source Igor Danchenko" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on July 13, 2022.

## **Comments about Hunter Biden and family**

■ An article by Monica Showalter titled "What's It Going to Take for Hunter Biden's Pervy, Corrupt Doings to Matter?" was posted at americanthinker.com on July 11, 2022.

#### **Democrats worried about Kamala Harris**

- An article by Mike Miller titled "Biden White House Intrigue Intensifies: 'Replace Harris' " was posted at redstate.com on July 11, 2022.
- Looking back to March 2022, an article by Elle Reynolds titled "Kamala Harris Quotes As Motivational Posters, Because the Time to Be Inspired Is Every Day" was posted at thefederalist.com on March 15, 2022.
- An article by Elle Reynolds titled "Kamala Harris Quotes As Motivational Posters, Part 2" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 13, 2022.

# Jill Biden's gaffe

- An article by Sinead Baker titled "Jill Biden Slammed for Comparing Latino People to Tacos in What Hispanic Journalists Called a 'Stereotype' " was posted at businessinsider.com on July 12, 2022.
- A video and an article by Ildefonso Ortiz titled "Rep. Mayra Flores: Dems Think They Can Trade Tacos for Latino Votes" were posted at breitbart.com on July 13, 2022.

## Biden's mental capacity

- Looking back to June 2022, an article by Daniel Chaitin titled "David Axelrod [Brilliant Political Adviser to Barack Obama]: Biden's Age 'Major' Problem for Future Political Viability" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on June 11, 2022.
- An article by Gabriel Hays titled "[Brilliant Political Adviser to Barack Obama] David Axelrod Sees Bad News for Biden: Things Look 'Out of Control and He's Not in Command' " was posted at foxnews.com on July 1, 2022.
- An article by Greg Wilson titled "White House Stealth Edits Biden's Apparent Teleprompter Gaffe, Internet Notices, Mockery Ensues" was posted at dailywire.com on July 10, 2022.
- An article by Kate Ahlborn titled "Read the Private Email Obama Sent His Former Doctor [Ronny Jackson] After He Questioned Biden's Cognitive Health" was posted at foxnews.com on July 13, 2022.

#### Some Democrats and media turn on Biden

■ An article by Christopher Bedford titled "As Democrats and the Press Turn on Biden, Remember: They Are the Regime That Empowered Him" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 12, 2022.

## Some Democrats hope Biden doesn't seek new term

■ An article by David Siders titled "Progressive Group [RootsAction.org] to Press Biden Not to Run in 2024" was posted at politico.com on July 11, 2022.

# Some media hope Biden doesn't seek new term

- An article by Nick Arama titled "Even the New York Times Is Now Amplifying Concerns About Biden's Age and Incoherence" was posted at redstate.com on July 9, 2022.
- An article by Joseph A. Wulfson titled "New York Times Says Biden's Age Is an 'Uncomfortable Issue' for White House, Democrats in Stunning Report" was posted at foxnews.com on July 9, 2022.
- An article by Natasha Anderson titled "NY Times Again Suggests Joe Biden, 79, Is Too Old to Run for Re-Election and Says He Now 'Shuffles' With White House Staffers Fearing He'll Trip on a Wire" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 10, 2022.
- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "New York Times Dashes Joe Biden's 2024 Hopes With 6 Devastating Articles" was posted at breitbart.com on July 11, 2022.

## Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

■ An article by Gerrard Kaonga titled "What Is the 'Liberal World Order?'—Biden Adviser's [Brian Deese] Remarks Spark Derision" was posted at newsweek.com on July 1, 2022.

- An article by David Ng titled "Hollywood Elites and George Soros Funding Stacey Abrams' Latest Bid to Unseat Georgia Gov. Brian Kemp" was posted at breitbart.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Commerce Secretary [Gina Raimondo]: 'I Don't See Any Reason to Think That We Will Have a Serious Recession' "was posted at cnsnews.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by David Marcus titled "Biden Could Save the Midterms by Echoing LBJ's Promise Not to Run" was posted at dailywire.com on July 13, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Sen. Mazie Hirono: 'Who The Heck Would Know What Our Founding Fathers Meant?' " was posted at cnsnews.com on July 13, 2022.

#### **Comments about conservatives**

- An article by Brian Schwartz titled "Florida Gov. Ron DeSantis Plans Utah Fundraiser With GOP Megadonors, Signaling Possible Presidential Run" was posted at cnbc.com on July 7, 2022.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Ben Shapiro: 'Dems Believe All Norms and Niceties Are Completely Irrelevant When People Don't Give Them What They Want' " was posted at cnsnews.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Sen. Hawley: Witness Accusing Me of 'Violence' for Saying Men Can't Get Pregnant Proves Dems 'Have Lost Their Minds'" was posted at cnsnews.com on July 13, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Conservative Americans Can No Longer Conduct Business (and Commerce) As Usual" was posted at the political insider.com on July 13, 2022.

## **Trump supporters and detractors**

- An article by Leesa K. Donner titled "The Trump Court—Not Done Yet" was posted at libertynation.com on July 3, 2022.
- An article by Cheryl Teh titled "Watergate Prosecutor Says Slapping Trump With a Charge of Rebellion or Insurrection Could Prevent Him From Ever Holding Office Again" was posted at businessinsider.com on July 4, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Trump Returns to DC First Time Since End of Presidency to Deliver Keynote Address at Policy Summit" was posted at justthenews.com on July 14, 2022.

#### **General interest**

- An article by Matthew Perrone titled "Over-the-Counter Birth Control [For the First Time by a Pharmaceutical Company]?—[French] Drugmaker [HRA Pharma] Seeks FDA Approval" was posted at apnews.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Erin Snodgrass titled "Expert on Civil Wars Says the U.S. Is Heading Toward Insurgency—the 21st-Century Version of Civil War" was posted at businessinsider.com on July 11, 2022.

- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Condoleezza Rice Joins Denver Broncos Ownership Group" was posted at breitbart.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Vanessa Serna titled "Weedkiller Ingredient Use in Notorious Cancer-Causing Roundup Is Found in 80% of U.S. Urine Samples" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 12, 2022.
- An article by Vanessa Serna titled "'My Body Went Completely Numb': Kentucky Woman Nearly Dies After Picking Up \$1 Bill From McDonald's Floor She Suspects Was Laced With Fentanyl—Just Weeks After Cops Warned Against Picking Up Money" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 12, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Arpan Varghese and Scott DiSavino titled "Texas Grid Takes Emergency Actions to Avoid Blackouts Amid Heatwave" was posted at reuters.com on July 13, 2022.
- An article by Brandon Drey titled "Virginia Gov. Declares State of Emergency After 40 Missing and 100 Homes Destroyed From Flash Floods" was posted at dailywire.com on July 13, 2022.

\* \* \* \* \*

Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the LORD while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the LORD, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not you thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the LORD. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word be that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."